16 December 2024

William and Gail Toivonen 50 Bluff Road Gales Ferry, CT 06335

Ledyard Planning and Zoning Commissioners Liz Burdick, Ledyard Director Land Use & Planning Ledyard, CT

Dear Commissioners and Ms. Burdick,

We are writing to you in strong opposition to the proposed Cashman/GFI quarry & development in Gales Ferry.

As have been outlined so well by so many of our fellow town residents this proposed quarry is of no impactful economic benefit and will have a significant negative impact on the quality of life to the town, it's roads, waterway and residents for generations to come.

As taxpayers and residents of over 20 years who enjoy the town and village atmosphere, the beauty of our waterway, the Thames River, we believe that this proposal will forever scare our town.

For all the reasons given in writing and spoken at the public meetings we do not see this proposed quarry in-line with the town and its development and respectfully ask that you do not allow it to proceed in any form.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter,

William Toivonen and Gail Toivonen